
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

April 29, 2022 

 

The Honorable Rosa L. DeLauro, Chair 

The Honorable Kay Granger, Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations 

U.S. House of Representatives  

 

 

RE: Member Certification for City of Fairfield Project 

 

Dear Chairman DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger: 

 

I respectfully request funding ($4,000,000) for the Jepson Parkway Phase 2B (Access to Travis 

AFB and Canon Road Safety Improvements) project in fiscal year 2023. The entity to receive 

funding for this project is the City of Fairfield, located at 1000 Webster Street, Fairfield, 

California 945339. 

 

The proposed project would construct a four-lane arterial roadway at the intersection of Vanden 

Road that includes a future grade separation to replace the existing two lane at-grade crossing. 

The project would also include the installation of complete street improvements consisting of 

sidewalks, Class II bike lanes, landscaping, and streetlights. 

 

The Community Project Funding would allow the City of Fairfield, with the Solano 

Transportation Authority, to improve the at-grade crossing thereby reducing train-involved 

accidents and to provide safe truck access to 286 acres of planned development in northeast 

Fairfield to support a proposed 4.6 million square feet of new industrial sites and jobs. It is a 

responsible use of taxpayer funds for the aforementioned reasons. 

 

Pursuant to Clause, 17 of Rule XXIII of the U.S. House of Representatives, I certify that neither 

I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project or request. Thank you for 

your leadership and consideration. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

JOHN GARAMENDI 

Member of Congress 


